
Rockingham County Local Emergency Planning Committee
Emergency Services Building

July 22, 2009

Members Present:  Bridget Rogers, Joyce Parrish, Garry McGee, Terry Shelton, 
Melinda Ward, Tyres Tatum, Ted Nelson, Anne Mills, Robert Cardwell, Grady Paschal, 
Rodney Stewart, Lisa Ellington, Jay Harris, Doug Vick, Mike Vietor, Daniel Purgason, 
Shawn Tucker, Drew Lucas, David Brooks, Steve Hale.

The meeting was called to order by Steve Hale at 9:05 a.m.  

Minutes of the April 2009 meeting were approved as presented. (1st: Robert Cardwell, 2nd: 
Jay Harris).

Training Update:  Steve Hale

• Steve announced that ICS training had been scheduled and would be as follows: 
ICS 200 – August 7th, ICS 300 – August 10th, 12th, 13th, ICS 400 – August 24th, 
25th, 26th.  Steve then announced that hazardous material training would be 
conducted sometime in late fall.  Community Emergency Response Team training 
was also in the works and details would be provided at a later date.

Emergency Management Report:  Tyres Tatum

• Tyres announced that Elaine Wathen was named Deputy Secretary/Planning 
Section Chief for North Carolina Emergency Management and that Joe Wright 
was named Interim Central Branch Manager.  Joe would still remain as Area 
Coordinator and Executive Director for DPR 5.  Tyres then announced that Ken 
Bishop was named the new chair for DPR 5.  He also mentioned that Paul and 
Woody (other Area Coordinators for NCEM) would be retiring at the end of this 
year.

Old Business:

• No old business was mentioned.

New Business:

• Joyce Parrish announced that the Rockingham County Health Department will be 
hosting a SNS Roadshow on August 11th from 9:30-11:00am.  Everyone is invited 
to attend.

• Doug Vick mentioned that Miller has now established an LZ for a helicopter if 
needed.  They had a trauma incident a few months ago and although the 



helicopter was not needed, they realized that it would be very beneficial to 
establish an LZ in the event one was needed.

• William Pipeline presentation by Dan and Mike.

The next meeting is scheduled for October 14, 2009 at MillerCoors in Eden, NC.
 
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:00 am.

Submitted by:
Jason Stogner

 Secretary


